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KIMO UK is disappointed that one of the disposal options listed in the consultation is the 
construction of a facility under the seabed, but accessed from land, i.e. entered from the 
land but with wastes disposed of in a facility mined under the seabed.   Similar proposals 
have been made in the past by the UK Government and, while not explicitly illegal under 
international laws and marine pollution conventions, are strongly opposed by many 
countries. Such facilities are suggested because any pollution or leakage of radioactivity 
would go into the sea where it is much harder to measure its environmental and health 
impact.   
 
KIMO would also question the notion of disposal as described in the consultation 
document, as acknowledged some waste will remain dangerously radioactive for tens of 
thousands of years but disposal sites are to only be designed for a lifetime of hundreds of 
years. As such we feel that the consultation should only talk about the storage and 
management of radioactive waste and not its disposal. The original government policy of 
rejecting disposal in favour of long-term storage with the option of retrieval should be re-
instated, or at the very least be the preferred option to disposal except when not technically 
feasible. It is evident that we are to leave future generations a dangerous legacy in the 
hope that they are better equipped to deal with our poor decision making.  
 
  
Yours sincerely,  
 

 
 
Tom Piper 
KIMO UK  




